
Town of Hawley 

8 Pudding Hollow Road 

Hawley, Ma 01339 

(413) 339-5518 - Fax 339-4959 

 

REVISED INVITATION TO BID – FY 2025 
DIESEL FUEL, PROPANE GAS, GASOLINE  

 
The Town of Hawley is seeking bids for fiscal year 2024 (July 1, 2023, through June 30, 
2024):  
 

Delivery of Diesel Fuel - Bids should include winter blend from October 15 
through March 15 as well as summer blend price. Approximate annual usage is 5000-
6000 gallons. Delivery to the Highway Garage at Route 8A/247 West Hawley Road. 
Fixed pricing preferred. 
 

Delivery of Propane Gas as required for two 500-gallon tanks (one each at the 
Town Office, 8 Pudding Hollow Road, and the Fire Station, East Hawley 
Road/Plainfield Road) and possible on-call delivery to one 1000-gallon tank at the 
Town Garage (Route 8A/247 West Hawley Road). All tanks are town owned. Please let 
us know about fixed and/or variable pricing. Approximate total annual usage is 1200 
gallons. 

 
Delivery of Gasoline – as required (not all at once); approximately 2500 gallons 

per year, delivered as needed to the Highway Garage at Route 8A / 247 West Hawley 
Road. Fixed pricing preferred. 
 

*************************************** 
Bids should be sealed and marked: “Bid for Diesel Fuel,” “Bid for Propane Gas,” “Bid 
for Gasoline.” Please include a completed Statement of Non-Collusion. 
 
All bids should be delivered to the Hawley Town Office, 8 Pudding Hollow Road, by 
Tuesday, August 6, at 5 p.m.  The bids will be opened and publicly read at the 
Selectboard meeting at approximately 7 p.m. on that same date, and bids will be 
awarded within 30 business days of the bid opening. The Selectboard reserves the right 
to reject any or all bids in total or in part as it deems in the best public interest. 
Questions prior to bid submission should be directed to Gary Mitchell, Highway 
Superintendent, at 413-339-5509. 
 
Bids must comply with all State and (where applicable) Federal laws related to 
procurement. Any bid containing any unlawful inducement or offer of things of value 
to the awarding authority or public employees (including offers of personal discounts) 
will be rejected and reported to the appropriate law enforcement authorities. 
 
Board of Selectmen – Will Cosby, Chairman; Hussain Hamdan; Robert MacLean 


